Public Comments Processing

ATTN: 1024:AD70

Division of Policy and Directives Management

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

4401 North Fairfax Dr., Suite 222

Arlington, VA 22203

I would like to comment on 1024:AD70 and the lifting of the ban on firearms in our National Parks.

I am a retired US Army Special Forces Officer and my wife and I travel and camp all over the U.S.  I have a NV, UT, and PA concealed carry permit to carry a firearm.  We have actively avoided traveling into and camping at US National Parks because of the firearms ban, such as Lake Mead, the Grand Canyon, and other National Parks.  

I have read a letter from another individual who is opposed to the lifting of the ban, and I must say that I totally disagree with his point of view.  I believe that he is an uninformed individual regarding people who have concealed carry permits and his statement that "all visitors" would be carrying firearms is a stretch by anyone’s imagination.  Both my wife and I feel ALOT safer as we travel around knowing that we can and will protect ourselves from people who may be intent on causing us harm or bodily injury.  When I go to campgrounds and parks, I don’t think about the wildlife doing me harm, I think about the human animal out to do me and my family harm.
I know a lot of people who feel the way I do.  They are all good citizens and proud to be Americans.  Yes, many of them do have permits to carry firearms and are proficient in their use.  

To summarize, I would like to officially put on notice that I would like the Firearms Ban lifted so that law abiding citizens can protect themselves and their families.

Sincerely,

P.K. Helland

Henderson, NV

CF:

Honorable Jon C. Porter (Congressman)

Senator John Ensign

Senator Harry Reid
